
Dear Colleague, 

 Happy New Year! I hope that 2022 will have started off well for you. 

 Just to “flag up” that our first Streatham Action Transport group meeting of the year will be 
taking place as planned next Tuesday, 25th January, between 7 and 9pm on Zoom.  

 I am pleased to confirm the following: 

• Bell Ribeiro-Addy, MP for Streatham, will be joining us between 8 and 8.45pm to 
discuss with us the particular topic of Streatham’s rail transport infrastructure and 
how best for us all to work together to lobby for longer-term improvements for 
Streatham’s rail transport infrastructure, such as a previously-mooted Streatham 
interchange between Streatham and Streatham Common stations.  

• Simon Phillips, LBL's Head of Transport Strategy and Programmes, will be joining 
us for the first part of the meeting between 7.15 and 7.45pm: 

-  to provide us with a latest overview with regard to LTNs in Streatham - 
including the Brixton Hill LTN, which is now up for early-stage consultation 
until 4th February; 

- to discuss the Peckham-Streatham Healthy Route and the work about to be 
undertaken on Leigham Court Road to link the top of Leigham Avenue and 
the bottom of Mount Nod Road; 

- to hear from us, and discuss with us, any aspects surrounding traffic volume 
comparisons on the A205, on the section between Roupell Road and its 
connection with A23, between traffic levels on Tuesday 24th September 2019 
and on Tuesday 28th September 2021*; 

- to provide us with any answers as yet gleaned from LBL’s Sustainability team 
as to why the pollution monitoring station on the corner of Palace Road and 
the A205 was removed and when. 

• Steve Fleming, GTR's station manager for the 3 Streatham stations, will be attending 
between 7.45 and 8pm to update us on issues surrounding the ongoing amended 
timetables at our 3 Streatham stations and to provide us with an update on the 
Streatham station accessibility works.   

*On Tuesday I received, from LBL, the Excel spreadsheet data for the now correct date in 
September 2021, Tuesday 28th, so as to allow for traffic levels on the A205 between Roupell 
Road and Christchurch Road’s intersection with the A23 to be analysed in comparison with 
Tuesday 24th September 2019. Our Vice Chair, Pete Johnson, is kindly now converting that 
comparative data in to a graph format, as he did also with the previous data.  I shall share 
that further information with all of us once it is available over the next day or so. 



I shall also, in a follow-up email over the next day or two, attach a copy of the agenda for 
next Tuesday’s meeting, together with a copy of the draft minutes from our 7th December 
meeting.  

An invitation to the meeting has also been extended to either or both of Cllr Dr Mahamed 
Hashi and /or Cllr Danny Adilypour, Joint Cabinet Members for Sustainable Transport, 
Environment and Clean Air. 

The Zoom link details for the meeting are as follows: 

Topic: Streatham Action Transport group 
Time: Jan 25, 2022 19:00 London 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81701432483?pwd=emcxb3Q4Wmx0Q1g0bmhtdH
ZIUWNSUT09 
 
Meeting ID: 817 0143 2483 
Passcode: 775448 

I hope to see you on the Zoom call on Tuesday evening - as ever, we have much to discuss. 

Kind regards, 
Neil 
 
Neil Salt 
Chair, Streatham Action Transport Group 
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